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St. John is a Stewardship Parish ***************************************************
June 13, 2010

Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time
Saturday, June 12
    4:00 - Parishioners of St. John

Sunday, June 13
     8:00 - Eleanor Nuovo – 1st Anniversary
   10:30 - Eugene F. McCluskey, Jr. – 17th Anniv.

Important Dates
Mon. 6/14 – Fr. Wally’s 30th Anniversary of Ordination

Wed. 6/16 – Parish Council Meeting – 7:00 pm

Thu.  6/17 – Leadership Retreat – Parents & Students
 

Meeting – 7:00 pm  

Thu. 6/17 – Fundraising Com.Mtg. – 7:00 – Sacristy
Sat. 6/19 – Fr. Wally’s birthday!!!  39 yrs old ;)

Summer Mass Schedule

Effective Sunday, June 13th, the Sunday Masses will be celebrated at 8:00 and 10:30am. Saturday Mass will remain at 4:00pm.  

CCD Registration for September 2010

Registrations are now taking place. We emailed the registration forms to all families whose children are currently enrolled in our CCD program.  Please mail your registration forms back to us or you can come to the CCD office on Tuesdays & Thursdays from 10:00 to 4:00. The CCD office is located in the basement of the church, please do not go to the Rectory.   We are offering a payment plan to anyone who needs help paying the tuition.
Vacation Bible School is just around the corner!

This year we are going on a “High Seas Adventure”

July 26th – July 30th

9:00am – 12:00pm    

Our VBS is back for the seventh year in a row and it is going to be better than ever!    Our program is designed for children starting at age 3 up to children finishing the 5th grade. Registration is under way.  Registration forms are available at the ushers’ tables at the doors of the church or come to the CCD office on Tuesday & Thursday from 10:00 to 4:00.  If you have questions or would like to be a volunteer, please contact Nancy Smith @ 508-378-4290 or nhenn71@hotmail.com. Please watch the bulletin each week for VBS updates and other ways you can help make this years’ VBS a celebration of our faith.

Our Shared Treasure

June 6, 2010 Collection:  $ 5,677.92
Church Maintenance: $1,826.00 

Thank you for your continued generosity
This week’s special collection supports the retirement, medical care, and financial needs of priests of the Archdiocese of Boston. 
Catholic Appeal

2010 Catholic Appeal - Called to Love and Share Stewardship reminds us to count our blessings, acknowledge God's gifts to us, and express thanks to Him. We do this by a proportionate giving of our time, talent and treasure. We sincerely thank the 95 donors in our parish who, as good stewards, have made a gift of $12,813 to the 2010 Catholic Appeal. We are at 66% of our goal. You are helping many people with many needs. God calls us to share what we have to help others. If you have not yet made your pledge, envelopes are available. Or for more information, please call 617-779-3700 or visit www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com.  Every gift matters.  Thank you! 

St. Vincent de Paul

On Monday, the pantry served 30 households. Thank you for continuing to keep the food pantry supplied.
We have created a list of resources for individuals and families who are in need of various types of assistance. It has some local references from the statewide Massachusetts 211 information website. The address is http://mass211help.org and it provides thousands of references for services here in Massachusetts. For copies or more information please call the rectory or e-mail us at ebstvincentdep9@aol.com.
50/50 Raffle

St. John and St. Thomas parishes will be conducting the 2nd Annual 50/50 Raffle.  The drawing will be at the St. John’s Parish Picnic on Sunday, June 27th after the 10:30 Mass. We hope the raffle will raise $20,000, giving the winner $10,000 and having the parishes split the remaining $10,000.  The tickets are $10 each or 3 for $25.  Tickets may be purchased at any of the rectories or after the Masses in the two parishes. Remember, the more tickets sold the larger the prize will be.  Last year the winner won $7,000.

CYO NEWS & EVENTS
Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 2 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.  There will be an important meeting for parents and students going on the retreat on Thursday, June 17th at 7:00.  One parent must attend the meeting.
Parish Picnic

Please save this date. 

Sunday, June 27th following the 10:30 Mass. We want you to come and join the festivities and great food. It will be a time to meet each other and enjoy some relaxing time with each other. Invite a friend to join you. The success of this day depends on you and your presence. Tickets for the event will be sold after all Masses starting the weekend of May 15/16. Tickets are $5 for either a Hot Dog dinner or amburger/Cheeseburger dinner which includes garden salad, pasta salad, baked beans, corn, watermelon, desserts and beverages.

If you would like help please contact Carmen at 

508-378-4207

Canobie Lake Park:  June 30th
We would like to cordially invite all members of the Children’s Choir and Altar Servers to a fun day at Canobie Lake Park. We will be joining St. Thomas Aquinas Parish for a day of fun to thank-you for all you do for our Parish. Please contact Nancy Smith at 508-378-1521 if you will be able to attend by June 13th. We will also need parents to help transport and chaperone the trip.
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Dear Friends,
On Friday I will go to the Cape for the weekend to celebrate my parents 80th birthday’s; Mom on April 7 and Dad on June 22.  My brother John and his family will travel from Virginia and along with other family members and friends, about 60 in all will join the celebration on Sunday. I am indeed fortunate to have such wonderful parents and to be able to celebrate this milestone in their lives.  I know you join me in wishing Walter and Alice Keymont a happy 80th birthday.  And the celebration doesn’t end on Sunday. On May 26 they will celebrate their 60th wedding anniversary.  “Ad Multos Annos! “

Although it is summertime and the children and young people will soon be out of school for the summer, plans are well underway for the summer activities.  I hope that everyone will come together for the parish picnic on Sunday, June 27 following the 10:30 Mass.  Carmen Pearson and her committee are hard at work and have planned and prepared a wonderful day for all.  There will be games for the children including a “jumper”.  There will be volley ball games and basketball games as well.  The food will be awesome and it is certainly affordable. This is not a fundraiser it is a “fun raiser”.  It is an opportunity to be with each other and to grow as a parish family.  Hope to see you there!

Nancy Smith and her huge crew are hard at work for the VBS-Vacation Bible School. This year’s theme is a “High Seas Adventure.” Many adults and teens have volunteered to be part of this wonderful program but with over 80 children more help is still needed. So, if you can’t afford a cruise and still want a “high seas adventure”, give Nancy a call.  Phone numbers and email address can be found in this week’s bulletin.

During August the parish will sponsor two high school retreats on the Cape at Craigsville Beach-one for juniors 8/1-8/5 and another for seniors 8/23-8/25. These are wonderful life changing experiences for our high school students and they would not be possible if it weren’t for the time and effort that many wonderful parishioners put into them.  There will be an important meeting on Thursday, June 17 for the juniors who will be attending this retreat as well as their parents at 7:00 pm.  There is still room for one or two more students to attend the junior retreat.  If you are interested, please come to the meeting on Thursday.

Finally, as you know, Father Moses joined our staff for the summer.  It is great to have him with us again and to share his priesthood with us. 

God bless,

Fr. Wally  







